
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, December 9, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT: Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry, 



  and J.R. Gonzales.


ABSENT:  Craig Sorenson


ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the November 11, 2013 board meeting.  Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 11, 2013 board meeting as printed.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills List

A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the December 9, 2013 bills list totaling $ 76,652.89.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Boiler Replacement Project
Both new boilers are installed. Substantial completion of the project was reached on December 6. Jeff Gruizenga, PE, engineer for Con’eer Engineering is putting together a punch list from the substantial completion inspection. We are having some problems with the new boilers tripping off. Rawhide Mechanical, along with Big Horn Energy, are continuing to fine tune the boilers’ software program. Jeff also wrote up a no-cost change order that adjusted the substantial completion date to December 6, 2013 and final completion to December 20, 2013. Approval of final payment will be on the agenda for the January board meeting. 
Boiler Replacement Project Change Order #1

Bryan Lee made a motion to approve Boiler Replacement Project Change Order #1, a no cost change order adjusting the date for substantial completion to December 6, 2013 and also adjusting the date for final completion to December 20, 2013, to authorize the Chairman to sign Boiler Replacement Project Change Order #1, and to authorize the Manager to advertise for final payment after Rawhide Mechanical is granted final completion. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Rate/Fee Increases

The possibility of a tap equivalent fee increase effective July 1, 2014 was discussed extensively. Board members brought feedback from their respective municipalities. Most councils/boards gave positive responses to the proposal of a $1 TEF per month increase. The board will vote on whether or not to approve a fee increase at the January board meeting.
Cash Reserves Policy
The board discussed the Cash Reserves Policy which is currently suspended until June 30, 2014. The board also discussed the need for an updated Cash Reserves Policy. Changes need to be made to account for our change from a financial calendar year to a fiscal year. The Manager also recommended that a fixed number be used in determining the reserves level goal rather than a formula as expensive projects tend to skew the current goal level. After more discussion, the board requested the Manager put together several different possible scenarios for an updated Cash Reserves Policy for the January
board meeting.
LGLP board ballot

The board reviewed the LGLP ballot. Jim Hillberry made a motion that we cast our votes for Jim Wilson for the At-Large Position (3-year term) and James Hudelson for the County Commissioner Position (3-year term). Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
WAM-JPIC board nominations

Board members reviewed the nominations proposed by WAM-JPIC. No motions or nominations were made at this meeting. This item will be on the agenda for the January board meeting.

CPO Report


The Chief Operator handed out the monthly Production Report and there was brief discussion regarding the report. We continue our downward production trend. Every entity has used less water over last year.  Usage has increased slightly this month due to the cold weather, but only to the level of last year’s average usage figures. 90 kids from Powell Elementary schools toured the plant in November.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for November is 0.1677%, down slightly from October, but up over September. Water use figures for November are down 7.2% over last year and down 10.6% for the fiscal year. The last time we had production below this November’s figure was March, 2000. 
The Manager also reported that Rod Fuller from the Copperleaf subdivision had contacted him regarding their water treatment plant, requesting that SMP consider contracting for the operations of their facility. The board indicated that SMP does not want to consider taking over operations of the Copperleaf Facility but we do support their inclusion into a North Fork service area as part of NRWD if and when it is built.
Other Business

Don Richards made a motion to authorize the Manager to purchase either a turkey or ham for each staff member for Christmas. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
There was no other business to report.

At 11:26 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned.
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